WORTHAM AND BURGATE TWINNING ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF AGM on 21st February 2012
HELD at WORTHAM VILLAGE HALL
Present:  Isobel Hunter, Chris Grocott, Simon Durant, Michelle Furness, April Pulford, Christina Odams, Mike Daykin, Jean Grocott, Jane Durant, Michael & Paddy Richards, Jacky & Paul Bradley, Barry & Janette Higgs, Nick Beasley, Linda Randal, David Howard, David Long, Julia & Bill Hedges.
1. Apologies 
Judi Haywood, Frances Beasley, Alan & Melva Matthews, Mary Reeve, Nick & Caroline Smith, Lesley Sargeant, Jo Perry, Lynn Clark, Peter & Janice Lloyd, Rob & Sue Bawden, Terry & Katherine Smith, Ian Haywood, Ginny White, Linda & Andy Simpson, Phil Cunningham and Sally Tyley. 
2. Minutes of Last AGM 
These had been sent out in advance of the meeting to all members.  

The minutes were agreed as read.  Proposed by IH and seconded by NB.
There were no matters arising from the minutes. 
3. Chair’s Report  
This had been circulated to all members prior to the meeting.  The highlights were pulled out by IH.  Thanks were given to all committee and members who supported the events and donated to the raffles.
The visit to Hédé was a great success, and enjoyed by all 20 of the Wortham members. The 4 day visit, allowed plenty of time to get to know the many new Hédé members. There have been many new members in Hédé and the feeling  is very positive. Regrave, Rickinghall & Botesdale Twinning were coincidentally visiting Tinteniac during our visit and a joint dinner was held, this was fun, but a very large event.
The Christmas market in Hédé was a great success. Thanks were given to Chris & Jean Grocott and Nick & Frances Beasley for their sterling efforts in running the stall. The French did not run a stall at the Wortham Victorian market this year, but we remain hopeful for next year.
Fundraising events have been successful this year, with the Antiques and Anecdotes evening with Elizabeth Talbot receiving particularly positive feedback.

Thanks were given to Simon & Jane Durant for kindly hosting the ‘Christmas Drinks and Canapés’ evening for members in December.

Links between Wortham Primary School and Hédé  Primary School have not progressed as quickly as expected. Letters from children at Wortham School were delivered to Hédé School by IH; also they have been uploaded to the Virtual Learning Environment, with little response. The use of SKYPE has been questioned by the Local Education Authority; we still think this is the way forward.
Jerome Denis has now been elected Chair of the Hédé Twinning Association.

Membership has increased slightly this year, however we still need to encourage families to join to make the group sustainable for the future.  
The response to the proposed French lessons was very low, members were encouraged to e-mail/contact a committee member if they have any interest.
A new publicity brochure has been designed, and will be added to all new house welcome packs.

Isobel Hunter thanked all members and the committee and resigned her position as chair
4. Treasurer’s Report 
These had been circulated to all members in advance of the meeting.  

The end of year balance stood at £2556.89.  

Thanks were given to Nick Beasley for his enthusiastic mistletoe sales.
This year’s growth was the largest recorded over the past 7 years.

The increase was due in part to the 2 successful fund raising events and the reduced subsidies offered for travel on this year’s trip to Hédé 

5. Election of Committee for 2011/12
The Committee were elected as follows:-



Proposed: -
Seconded:-

Chair
Chris Grocott 
Julia Hedges    Michael Richards 
Treasurer
Mike Daykin  

Secretary
VACANT

Committee
Michelle Furness

Judi Haywood


Isobel Hunter


Simon Durant


Christina Odams


April Pulford


Linda Simpson
Voted for en bloc, to include Linda Simpson, who expressed an absentee request to join the committee. 

Special Thanks were given to Judi Haywood for being a fantastic secretary.

Special Thanks were also given to Isobel Hunter for her brilliant leadership as chair over the last 3 years.
6. Constitution

A copy of the constitution had been circulated to all members in advance of the meeting.  

The Aims and Objectives of the constitution were discussed.

The members were asked for there views.

The constitution was approved.

Proposed: -
Seconded:-

Simon Durant   Paddy Richards

7. Membership Fees

Membership fees will remain the same as last year.

Family Membership (children under 16 years free)

£20
Individual Membership




£10

Single Parent Membership (children under 16 years free)
£10

8. Hédé Visit to Wortham ~ 25th-28th May 2012

The numbers of visitors from Hédé are unconfirmed at present.

It seems likely that some, if not all, will opt to fly.

Members were asked to notify the committee if they were willing to host. It was suggested that a form be circulated regarding this.

Ideas for hosting the French:
During the Gala Dinner – a Magician CO

Horse Racing Evening PR

Cricket match/Boules 

Bury St. Edmunds visit and Guided tour CG/Committee

9. Fundraising Ideas

Suggestions were submitted from the floor, these included:

A race night – very popular with the French PR

Garden Party

Sporting event (possibly during French visit)
Further suggestions for fund raising would be most welcome, as this is an ongoing item!  We aim to do two events per year. 

10.
Any Other Business
Chris Grocott Thanked Isobel Hunter for 3 years of hard work as the Chair of the Wortham & Burgate Twinning Association.
PR suggested that we raise the profile of the WBTA, by advertising more in the Parish Magazine, Diss Express etc., particularly meetings and AGM’s

The need for better communication within the membership and within the local community was mentioned. To this end the website will be updated with the new constitution

SD mentioned the new Twinning brochure which is currently being printed.

The new brochure will be added to all Welcome Packs for new home owners.

CG encouraged members to recruit new membership from the local community.

New members were welcomed: 
Bill & Julia Hedges






David and Lisa Long
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.20pm 

The meeting was followed by a light cheese and wine supper social evening.
